
 

March 1, 2012 
 
 
 
 
To the Honorable Members of the 
  Public Works Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
 File No. 111392 vacates the southerly portion of East Thomas Avenue between North Cramer 
Street and North Murray Avenue, in the 3rd Aldermanic District.   This vacation was requested by the 
Milwaukee Department of City Development for the redevelopment of the East Library parcel. 
 
 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. The Commissioner of Public Works will waive the benefit assessment since this is a 
City-initiated vacation. 
 
 Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at its 
regular meeting on February 27, 2012, recommended approval of the file, conditioned upon the 
obtainment of the coordinated report from the Department of Public Works. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 

Rocky Marcoux 
Executive Secretary 

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Nik Kovac 


